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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

Diary Dates 

Friday 17th August 

Assembly—Pod 2a 

Monday  20th August 

Book week parade 

Thursday 23rd August 

Scholastic Book Fair starts 

Friday 24th August 

Book week  Assembly 

Monday  27h August 

Book week performance  

Friday 31st  August 

Assembly—room 12 

Monday 3rd September 

School Closure Day 

Tuesday 4th September 

Pupil Free Day 
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In this edition of the newsletter I would like to share some of the ways that Ingle Farm East Primary 

School provides student`s with rich learning experiences.  Sometimes this involves getting out of 

the 4 walls of the classroom and / or  inviting guests to add value to the learning  experiences  

already in place. Last week our year 6/7 classes had the opportunity to be part of a Cyber safety 

presentation run by SAPOL. Feedback from staff and students was positive.  
 

This term, our year 6/7s have  begun a Science unit of work at Valley View Secondary School.  

The  lessons will continue throughout the term and will provide our students with practical         

experiences in a Science laboratory that cannot be offered on site.  
 

On Monday, Pod 3 and room 4 went on a very successful  excursion to the zoo. The excursion 

added much value to the learning that had taken place at school already. They  are also making 

use of the Nature play area this term as part of a unit of work in Science.  
 

Rooms 1 and 3 have also scheduled a time each week to take their students to the Nature play 

area as part of an Outdoor learning initiative. We also continue to run our Stephanie Alexander 

program each week which provides our  students with hands on experiences in both the kitchen 

and garden area. Each class has an opportunity to be part of the program twice during  the term. 

This year a group of our students will once again have the opportunity to enter food that they have 

made in the Royal show.  
 

Book week will occur this term from Monday 20th August. The theme for book week is Find your 

Treasure and once again the school will offer a Book fair during the course of that week. There will 

also be a parade to launch the week, an    assembly and a performance as part of Book week. 
 

Next week is SSO week. I would like to publically thank all of our SSOs for all of their efforts and 

support. Many of the programs offered at our school would not be  possible without them. So on 

behalf of the school,  thank you to the following outstanding individuals: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mike Sims 
Principal 
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OSHC HOLIDAY FUN 

IN THE JULY HOLIDAYS WE…..  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Dressed up for Disney day, created Disney cupcakes and 

watched  Disney movies! 

 

Visited Wacky Warehouse where it was 2 hours of non-stop 

wacky fun – slides, ball pits, climbing platforms and much 

more!!  

 

Made a huge mess for messy creations day – slime, fluffy 

slime, cloud dough & shaving foam fun!   

                                                                                           

Walked to Café Uno for a yummy lunch and then watched 

an Aboriginal performance for Naidoc week!  

 

Made pom poms for cheerleading. We started off with some 

warm up exercises, then some tumble rolls and finally, lifts!   

 

We visited the Wild Imagination event, where we                

participated in nature play with clay making, a huge mud 

pit, bush cubbies, bush kitchens, potion making, tyre swings 

and cooking marshmallows.  

 

Put our brave faces on and climbed high at rock climbing!  

Participated in a Mini Olympics where we took part in sack 

races, egg and spoon races, tug of war, target throwing 

and rob the nest.  

 

Cooked muffins, cookies, cakes and made toasted         

sandwiches for cooking day. 

 

Came to oshc in our pjs, made pizzas and lazed around 

watching movies for the last day; pizza party.  



 
LITERACY IN POD 2A 

When I was little I did crosswords and loved them so when we did spelling and 

did  crosswords I was happy that I got to make a crossword. We do crosswords 

instead of spelling tests because it teaches you the meaning of the words and 

the spelling of the words and letters in the words. My picture shows a crossword 

and what I learnt in spelling I  

originally had a crossword but 

now it is new and improved I love 

spelling and crosswords.  

By Hailey. 

In Word Study my goal was to 

start all my   sentences with a   

different words. We all also have 

been learning about letter      

patterns and sounds. We start 

with writing words down then we 

write meanings, sentences, sort 

our words under similar letter sounds and patterns, create and do crosswords and 

try and write a story or some sort of writing using most of your words. By Jade. 

In Word Study I have been learning how to do crosswords and when writing I 

have been practicing starting sentences with different words. I have also been 

sorting my words under different categories. I like spelling because you learn 

what the word means and 

learning Word study can help 

with spelling and learning new 

words. By Deanna.       

In Word Study I’ve learnt how to 

start my sentences with          

different beginnings, to use a 

wide range of vocabulary and 

to edit my work more than one 

time. When I am editing my 

work I look for spelling mistakes 

and wrong grammar. When I 

find the wrong grammar or spelling mistakes I try to change them into academic 

words.  By Mackenzie. 

Visualizing is when you read a book or any 

text you have a picture in your head. You 

mostly like a dream when your sleeping or 

imagining is kind of like visualizing. It’s 

helpful to your reading because it helps 

you understand the book a lot.  

By HaydenΦ    



SCHOOL & COMMUNITY NEWS  

Scholastic Book Fair 

Thursday 23rd Friday 24th August  

in the Resource Centre 

             The Theme for Book Week 2018 FIND YOUR TREASURE 

Classes will view the books with their teacher on Wednesday 22nd 

August. Each child will bring home a wish list and you as a family 

decide if and what your child might buy. 
 

What you need to do to order a book: 

Send the money to the Resource Centre in an envelope (correct 

money please) 
 

On the outside of the envelope please write:  

Ë The student’s name 

Ë The name of the book 

Ë The cost of the book 
 

Parents are welcome to view/purchase books from 9am - 3:30pm 

on both Book Fair Days 
 

Credit Card facilities will be available when paying in person or on 

the back of the wish list 

The Book Fair is a fundraiser for the school.    

Book week 2018 Activities 
Book week this year begins on Monday 20th August and concludes 

on Monday 27th August. 

The theme for book week is Find your treasure. 

Students will be involved in activities throughout the week including 

§ Dress up parade (Pirate theme) to launch Book week Monday 

morning 20th  August 

§ Whole school assembly Friday afternoon 24th  August 

§ Book week performance Monday morning 27th August 

Don’t Forget, You can order 

your child's lunch online at 

Simply download the My School 

Connect app or visit: 

Myschoolconnect.com.au  
Register as a parent and add your children. 

My School Connect accepts all major credit cards 

(1.9% surcharge on CC transactions) and direct      

deposit transfers (which has zero fees). You can top 

up your account at any time! All online orders will 

have an additional 33c fee which is added to your 

order total.  

Keep those orders coming in  
FUNDRAISING HAS NEVER 

TASTED SO GOOD!                      
    BAKE YOUR VERY OWN  

DELICIOUS COOKIES!! 
RAISING FUNDS FOR: 

UPGRADING OUR CANTEEN APPLIANCES 

AT INGLE FARM EAST PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Please return your brochure & monies 

to Finance Office by  

Monday 20th August 2018 

Contact office if more information required 

2018 Parent Opinion Survey  
The 2018 Parent Opinion Survey is currently open. The survey will be 

open until the 24th of August. We value our parent community's 

opinions and we will use the data from the survey to continue to  

improve. Please use the following link to access and complete the 

survey. 

https://www.schoolsurvey.edu.au/s/ghuwGUN2 

If you require a paper copy please contact the front office. 

https://www.schoolsurvey.edu.au/s/ghuwGUN2

